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We CARE

We respectfully acknowledge the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People as the traditional custodians of the land
upon which we meet and learn on.

We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge their connections to country, sea and
water ways.

On Tuesday, 6 May, a squad of thirty
seven students headed off to Bunbury to
participate in the Interschool Athletics
Carnival, held at the Bunbury Regional
Athletics Track. The students competed in
a variety of track and field events. 
As a school the students performed well,
winning lots of ribbons and supporting
each other throughout the day. 
In the end we came second in a 2-horse
race but were second out of six schools
for improvement from last year. This is a
positive that we are keen to build on. 

Individually we had five students win
medallions: 

                                                          
Congratulations to everyone who made
the team and participated on the day.

Kylie Sheedy
Physical Education Specialist

INTERSCHOOL 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

 Year 3 Boys bronze - Harry Smith
 Year 4 Girls silver - Ebony Kirk
 Year 5 Boys bronze - Kobee Sunderland
 Year 6 Boys silver - Owen Thompson
 Year 6 Girls bronze - Cailin Jones



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
James Milne

DDHS |  PAGE 2 We CARE!

This year Donnybrook District High School has been ‘gifted’ an absolutely amazing opportunity to progress
our work around wellbeing and social and emotional learning. Donnybrook District High School is one of only
three Western Australian schools selected to participate in a Whole School Wellbeing Project. A project that
will support shaping our school and also one that will support the work throughout all Western Australian
schools in the years to come. 

Dr Helen Street, a recognised expert in student wellbeing has been contracted by the Department of
Education to develop three case studies (one Primary, one Secondary and one District High School) on how
schools can work across their school community to adjust the context of the school in a manner that will
create healthier and more supportive environments for students. 

Findings from the project will be used to develop and implement a comprehensive wellbeing framework
tailored specifically to support wellbeing growth within the school. The framework will offer recommendations
to enhance student wellbeing and learning engagement through meaningful systemic growth within our
school’s unique context. 

Dr Helen Street will facilitate the project using an appreciative process. An appreciative process is a solution
focused process that aims to broaden and build on all that works well within the school community, as well as
addressing challenges and concerns. 

The appreciative process includes two workshops for the whole staff, where staff are guided on the
development of a shared understanding of contextual wellbeing, the realisation of our shared values and the
creation of a shared vision. 

Dr Helen Street will seek to discover current experiences of school life and understanding about wellbeing
and pastoral care through in depth focus group discussions with students, staff and parents and carers. She
believes a wellbeing review is an opportunity to have meaningful conversations with school representatives,
to find out what life is like at its best and its worst for each person. By doing this, you are better placed at
discovering the aspects of school life that either enhance or challenge members of the community. This
approach provides an opportunity for participants to develop their own specific ideas for change and
improvement, providing a powerful foundation for an overall health and wellbeing plan. These focus group
discussions will lead to the development of recommendations for incorporation into a tailored, unique
wellbeing framework for our school.  

The report will evaluate the school’s overall understanding of ‘what works well’, ‘what challenges’ and ‘what
needs to be developed’ to support ongoing wellbeing and learning engagement. The report will reference
four key domains of context (relationships, policy and practice, social norms and physical spaces). 
Importantly the review will identify areas of strength and areas for improvement in the school’s wellbeing and
pastoral care provision with a firm focus on understanding the psychological highs and lows of everyday
school life. 

Upon receiving this comprehensive report of the focus group findings, Donnybrook District High School will
be further supported to deepen and broaden our understanding of wellbeing, and wellbeing support.
Importantly we will have access to Dr Helen Street beyond this to implement and embed recommendations. 



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
James Milne
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Continued from Page 2

Dr Helen Street firmly believes schools need to fundamentally change their approach to wellbeing if they want to
effectively help young people to flourish at school and in life; and therefore, that means changing their focus
from individual wellbeing to contextual wellbeing. A context that considers the people in the school community,
the physical space, the policies and practices, and the social norms embedded in the school culture. A healthy
school context is equitable and cohesive, it enables students to feel connected to their world, to the things they
do, and to the people who value them. 

I am genuinely thrilled that we were invited to participate in this initiative. To put simply, we need to know
ourselves to grow ourselves. I look forward to receiving the report in the coming weeks and working with the
leadership team and the staff to tailor our approach to our school context.  

My sincere thanks to the seventy students, thirty parents and carers and fourty staff who participated in the focus
group sessions throughout the week. 



Mrs Sheedy’s football games at lunchtimes have been a hit, allowing students in Years 3 - 6 to
practice their football skills in a safe way.
 
Our new CARE Sanctuary outside the office has provided a space for students to sit quietly and read
a book, play a quiet board game, or talk quietly with one or two friends.
Students are also enjoying our lunchtime library sessions with our School Chaplain, Sarah Sydney-
Smith regularly popping in for a chat and even bringing a new board game or two for students to play.
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JUNIOR CAMPUS NEWS

Alex Gibson
Deputy Principal

 Focus: 

“We demonstrate

sportsmanship & fair

play”

In Week 1, we held a beautiful ANZAC Day Ceremony on the Junior Campus
Basketball Court to commemorate the brave service men and women who have
fought for Australia. It was great to see students reflecting on their understanding
of ANZAC Day both at the ceremony and during classroom learning experiences.

It has been an amazing start to Term 2 with students across the school demonstrating CARE. Our PBS
focus on demonstrating sportsmanship and fair play has created a renewed focus on teamwork both
inside and outside the classroom.

This week we have participated in National
Simultaneous Story Time, joining schools all
over Australia to listen to the very entertaining
picture book, Truck Cat.

In Week 3, we were all amazed by 2TT’s knowledge of the planets during their space assembly. Thank
you to Mrs Thompson, Mrs Turnbull and Miss Elliot for all your hard work.

The AdventureWorks team returned to work with our upper primary students. This was our Year 5s first
experience of Adventure Works, and the sportsmanship, and teamwork demonstrated was
commendable.
 
National Walk Safely to School Day was, once again, well supported by families. Thank you to our
wonderful P&C for providing muffins, juice and fruit for students, and Sarah Sydney-Smith and the team
at YouthCare for providing coffee and games. Everyone involved enjoyed the morning.

PP1 students were excited to spend 
their PBS points at the end of term one.



.
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS

Fiona Hunter
Associate Principal

 Focus: 

“We act responsibly”

Anzac Service
The Youth Emergency Services Program hosted our Anzac service in
commemoration of the Anzac service men and women who fought in previous wars
and to those who still serve today. We would like to thank the Donnybrook RSL for
coming along to share their thoughts and help the students to commemorate the
soldiers past and present. We would like to thank the SRC for a respectful service
that showed pride and dignity.
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Year 10 Space
The Year 9 and 10 students have taken ownership of
two spaces across the Senior Campus. The Year 9
students have cleaned and organised the gym area
and are working on their fitness at recess and
lunchtime in a designated space for them. They have
been doing a great job keeping the area clean and
fixing the equipment so they can use it.

The Year 10s are cleaning up the agriculture room in
preparation for making it a space for them to own and
care for within the school. The boys have been giving
up their recess and lunch to clean up the space and
move all of the agriculture equipment to a more
suitable place. We will update everyone with the
finished product in the next newsletter.

AdventureWorks 
The Year 7, 9 and 10 students spent time with the AdventureWorks crew sharing strategies and games to
help encourage cooperation and develop leadership skills within their cohorts. The Year 7 students
demonstrated exemplary behaviour and participated with the activities in an outstanding way. 

Our Year 10 students spent time learning about personal space and cooperation, even when they are
feeling restricted. Year 9 students worked as a team to complete activities that focused on working with
each other’s strengths and weaknesses. 

Thank you to the students, staff and AdventureWorks crew for facilitating such fantastic activities.
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Interschool School Sport
The Senior Campus students spent the day at the Southwest Interschool Competition at Hay Park,
Bunbury on Wednesday 14 May. They competed in many events and approached the day with a positive
attitude and willingness to have a go. Congratulations to the students who participated with pride.
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS
Janene Wells

 Focus: 

“We act responsibly”

Deputy Principal

Since my last report, we have had a lot happening at the Senior Campus! 

Assembly
The Senior Campus Assembly Term 1 was run with professionalism and respect with credit going to the
Student Representative Council, Ms Darcy and Ms Cartledge who assisted in it all running so beautifully. We
are very proud of everyone’s endeavour and achievement. 

ANZAC Ceremony
The ANZAC ceremony at the start of Term 2 was a solemn occasion remembering those who made
sacrifices for us all at the Primary school run by the Youth Emergency Cadets and Mrs Townsend.
 
Athletics Carnival
A busy Athletics Carnival at the end of Term 1 was coordinated magnificently by Mrs Duncan and the team
of staff and helpers. Many students demonstrated team spirit by participating and giving everything a go
including a special visit from a few unicorns, T Rex and the Easter Bunny who all ran an epic race! Easter
Bunny also came to school on the last day to give out Easter eggs with a special helper.

Science and Engineering Challenge
Donnybrook District High School represented at the Science and Engineering Challenge with many other
schools around the district. Donnybrook students gave all activities their best and persisted with some of the
tougher challenges on the day. A great day all round. Thanks to Mrs Townsend for organising.

Community Service Program
Finally, we are initiating the Community Service Program here at Donnybrook District High School. This
program is not compulsory for Year 9 and 10 students, however an opportunity for students to be recognised
for the work they are already doing for others in the community or at school. Log books can be collected
from Miss Wells or administration. Hours can be then verified and recorded by the school to be added to
your school reports, accumulating as you continue your journey into Year 11 and 12.
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Walk Safely to School Day Friday 16 May 2025
Friday morning was a fantastic community day where the whole school walked, in one big group through
town, passed the Senior Campus and along to the Junior Campus. 

Thank you to parents and students for making this such a fun community event. 
Thank you to the SRC for their assistance with slinky apples and juice boxes for the students.
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Cows Create Carers Program
It is our favourite time of the year when the school’s population swell with two very special guests. Sabrina
and McTuvish, our new cows, have arrived and are being cared for by the students in the Agriculture
Program. They are growing quickly and the students are completing the difficult task of measuring them
each day. They are feeding well and getting used to being handled by the students. 

Please remember to leash your dogs when walking them on school grounds. 

A huge thank you to Mrs Kremer and Mrs Townsend for bringing the program to the school and organising  
the feeding and caring of the cows. 



So far this term, our Year 1–4 students have investigated magnets, discovering which 
materials attract and exploring the magnetic field. They have also examined buoyancy.

The Year 1/2 students have been building boats to float and tested how many marbles
 they could hold before sinking.

The Year 3/4 students aimed to make a piece of material neutrally buoyant—that is, neither sinking nor
floating but suspended in the water. This proved more challenging than it sounds!

Mel Attwood
Science Teacher

THE BIG BANG
BULLETIN
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It is an exciting week for the Donnybrook District High School Music Department, with our concert band
students currently on camp preparing for their upcoming performance at the Bunbury Eisteddfod later this
term! We are particularly looking forward to meeting and rehearsing with a 2025 National Champion band
and observing the inner workings of the Bunbury Regional Entertainment Centre during the camp.

We have welcomed Jessica Moore to our team as the woodwind, guitar, and rock band teacher for the
remainder of this year. 

Between IMSS lessons, class music and our bands, there is some great music in the works at
Donnybrook District High School !

Mackenzie King
Instrumental Music Teacher

MUSIC NOTES

Years 4/5 explored the Earth's rotation and tilt to understand day, night, and seasonal
changes. Using models and interactive lessons, they learned how these celestial
movements affect our daily lives.

Years 5/6 examined energy transformations, studying how energy changes form and learning about
fossil fuels before moving on to green energy. They also continued working with the Scientific Method,
using simple circuits and learning about testable questions and the different variables.
Let's hope we have a few budding electricians or scientists emerge from this!



Noongar Season
Djeran (Apr-May)
Noongar Word 

of the Week
karbarla

 (afternoon)

.

There are two very significant events in Aboriginal culture and histories which
will be commemorated next week. These are National Sorry Day and National
Reconciliation Week.

Every year on 26 May, National Sorry Day remembers and acknowledges the
mistreatment of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people who were forcibly
removed from their families and communities, which we now know as ‘The
Stolen Generations’.

National Sorry Day is a day to acknowledge the strength of Stolen Generations
Survivors and reflect on how we can all play a part in the healing process for
our people and nation. While this date carries great significance for the Stolen
Generations and other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, it is also
commemorated by Australians right around the country.

Wendy Mountford
Cultural Education Advisor
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26 May 2025

National Sorry Day - Reconciliation Australia



Noongar Season
Djeran (Apr-May)
Noongar Word 

of the Week
karbarla

 (afternoon)

.

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) is a time for all Australians to learn about our
shared histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how each of us can
contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. 

What is reconciliation?
At its heart, reconciliation is about strengthening relationships between Aboriginal
and Torres Strait Islander peoples and non-Indigenous peoples, for the benefit of
all Australians.

The dates
The dates for NRW are the same each year; 27 May to 3 June and the theme this
year is, ‘Bridging Now to Next’.
The NRW dates commemorate two significant milestones in the reconciliation
journey — the successful 1967 referendum, and the High Court Mabo decision
respectively.
27 May 1967
 On this day, Australia’s most successful referendum saw more than 90 per cent of
Australians vote to give the Australian Government power to make laws for
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and recognise them in the Census.
3 June 1992
On this day, the Australian High Court delivered the Mabo decision, the
culmination of Eddie Koiki Mabo’s challenge to the legal fiction of ‘terra nullius’,
leading to the legal recognition of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
Peoples as the Traditional Owners and Custodians of lands.

Wendy Mountford
Cultural Education Advisor
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National Reconciliation Week

27 May to 3 June 2025



Noongar Season
Djeran (Apr-May)
Noongar Word 

of the Week
karbarla

 (afternoon)

.

Wendy Mountford
Cultural Education Advisor
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The National Reconciliation Week (NRW) 2025 theme, Bridging Now to Next,
reflects the ongoing connection between past, present and future.
Bridging Now to Next urges us to look ahead and continue the push forward as
past lessons guide us.
At a time when Australia faces uncertainty in its reconciliation journey, this theme
calls on all Australians to step forward together.
In the #NRW2025 theme artwork created by Kalkadoon woman Bree Buttenshaw,
native plants − known for regenerating after fire and thriving through adversity −
symbolise our collective strength and the possibilities of renewal. This is a time for
growth, reflection, and commitment to walking together.
Australia’s history of reconciliation is not a linear one but one that includes both
great strides and disappointing setbacks.
Twenty-five years ago, Corroboree 2000 brought together Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islander and non-Indigenous leaders in a historic call for reconciliation. We
continue that work in 2025, inviting all Australians to join us in Bridging Now to
Next – building a more united and respectful nation.

Source: https://www.reconciliation.org.au/bridging-now-to-next-nrw-2025/



Our Junior Campus students have recently discovered a whole range of new books in our
Junior Campus Library to enjoy. On behalf of all students and staff, I would like to extend
a huge thank you to our P & C for their dedication and commitment to providing our
students with over 100 new books. These books were purchased through rewards we
received from the 2024 Book Fair.

Wendy Mountford
Junior Campus Library

DDHS |  PAGE 15 We CARE!

NEWLYNEWLY

PURCHASED
PURCHASED

BOOKSBOOKS  
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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COMMUNITY INFORMATION
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CANTEEN MENU
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2025 CALENDAR TERM 2


